WHA Meeting Minutes

February 12, 2018
Attendees:  Tim McCullough,  Scott Sweet, Dawn Deady, Amanda Tutino, Dave Fellabaum, Ross Sexter, Linda Withrow, Ann Sweet   Guest: Liz Harris 

President: Tim McCullough opened the meeting at 7:35 p.m.  

Vice President: Jim Copsey explained co activities director Wanda Kenney needs to retire due to health concerns.  A homeowner, Liz Harris expressed interest in the position during a search for directors to serve the new term.  Jim made a motion to have Liz Harris fulfill the remainder of Wanda’s term for one year for the co-activities director.  Amanda Tutino seconded.  All in favor.

Jim noted he sent a draft of the emergency action plan via email to board. A few items still need to be included:  1) fire department and city contact, 2) an engineer, and 3) surface area and depths.

Clubhouse:  No report.

Clubhouse Manager:  No report.

Grounds: No report.

Tennis: No report.

Activities: Amanda Tutino explained another homeowner asked to announce an activity she is planning via the WHA email process.   Amanda referred her to the WHA Facebook page and Nextdoor.  Amanda asked if there might be a bulletin board on the WHA website for posting neighbor things? Jim was unsure if this could be on website.  It was agreed that mail chimp is for official WHA activities.  Board dinner will be Saturday, May 12 at 6:30 p.m. at Occasions Design.  Have another instructor who would like to provide a Yoga class to neighbors and hope to offer that soon. Currently planning Easter activities. Garage Sale June 7 – 9.  Some interest in having a communal garage sale in parking lot of clubhouse.  There were concerns expressed it would conflict with swimmers going to pool.  Extra cars near pool would be a hazard for kids. 

Treasurer:  Dave Fellabaum presented updated budget information.  Should have about $34,654.66 to budget for next year. Projects will need to be prioritized.  Shingle replacement will need to happen.  Will present the $34,000 amount and the projects in mind at the annual meeting. About 100 homeowners have paid online.  Have 9 homeowners that didn’t pay last year.  Discussed how to proceed with collecting.  Dave suggested to filing lien on one homeowner and will try to meet with her to work out an arrangement.  Another homeowner will receive letter as a lien would not generate any repayment in this situation.  Will seek legal opinion first. A question was raised that if we file for a lien on one homeowner and not the other does it set a precedent? Jim will check on payment of homeowners’ fees for sheriff’s sale. Letters will be sent certified mail to notify of next step in payment process.  Interest on late fees were tacked on to next year’s dues.  
Membership: Linda Withrow noted Class C member asked if a portion of last year’s fee could be applied to this year due to accident last year in July.  Dave would like to make a motion to give her a $50 deduction of 2018 dues.  Seconded by Jim Copsey.  Don’t have a quorum to vote as some are opposed.  Tim suggested having a short business meeting after annual meeting to vote.  Linda will let homeowner know the board took it under consideration.

Issue with street sign for Stratford Ct.  – google maps has it listed as Court but the City has it as Place.  Caused confusion with fire truck providing emergency services.  Carmel needs to update 911 directory and put up sign.  Linda will follow up.  

Pool:  Ross Sexter has a contractor that can look at baby pool to find leak as soon as weather is above 50.   Giving our name to other contractors to seek prices on repairs or splash pads. Received 4 guard applications.  Will wait to see if pool should be drained this year.  Dependent on baby pool results.

Discussion on Woodlands Springs pool situation.  Hope to find a way to share our pool with swim team and neighbors wanting to swim. 

Tim discussed annual meeting next month.

Meeting adjourned 9:30 p.m.

